THE WILDLIFE SOCIETY

FLORIDA CHAPTER

Fall Business Meeting

Day Spring Episcopal Conference Center, Ellenton

October 24, 2002

DRAFT

I. Call to Order – President Paul Moler called the meeting to order at 1:30 pm.

II. Reading of the 2002 Spring Business Meeting Minutes – Minutes were read and approved with minor revisions.

III. Treasurer’s Report – Paul Moler reported that the Chapter had a balance of $14,325.49.  This is approximately $2,200 more than a year ago.  Our Chapter has managed to stay in the black for the last five years.

IV. Committees 

A. Scholarship – Julie Hovis has taken a job in South Carolina working with red-cockaded woodpecker management and will no longer serve as Chair of the Scholarship Committee.  Maria Zondervan has agreed to take over as Chair.  The undergraduate student scholarship application deadline is 1 November.  However, a request was made to extend the deadline in order to give the students sufficient notification.  Paul will ask Maria if this is possible.

B. Membership – Dale Gawlik reported that we currently have 195 members, which includes two that were added at registration for the meeting.  This number is down from the norm over the last five years of approximately 220 members.  He noted that 62 members did not renew their membership.  The reason is unknown.  A suggestion was made to include membership in the Spring Conference registration.  Dale also reported that we have e-mail addresses for approximately 95% of our members.

C. Nominations – Larry Perrin announced that the Nominations Committee is still in need of names.  Anyone interested in serving or anyone wanting to recommend someone should notify one of the committee members, which include Larry, Becky Smith, and Diane Eggeman.

V. US Forest Service Access Policy – Carrie Sekerak reported that the USFS is conducting an Environmental Impact Statement for all three Florida National Forests regarding the use of off-road vehicles (ORVs).  Five alternatives have been presented, and directions were given that the preferred alternatives must appease ORV users.  An emergency closure affecting all “straddled” vehicles will take effect November 3 and will last until the EIS is completed.  However, due to administrative directions only 3000 acres will be closed.  A motion was passed to send a letter to the USFS regarding the emergency closure and EIS problems.

VI. TWS National Meeting Report – Steve Rockwood thanked the Chapter for contributing $500 towards his trip to the TWS National Meeting.  He reported that he made good contacts and met with representatives from the Texas chapter (Chapter of the Year) and North Dakota chapter (host chapter).

VII. Gopher Tortoise Council – Becky Smith recently attended a two-day meeting of the Gopher Tortoise Council and Partners in Amphibians and Reptile Conservation (PARC) in Thomasville, Georgia.  The group promotes sound upland habitat management.  Their education committee created metal signs to promote the protection of indigo snakes.  The management committee has management guidelines for all herps in their region.  The Southeast committee is hoping to have a draft of their guidelines by January.  Becky asked that we consider providing assistance to this organization.  The organization is patterned after Partners in Flight.  Their website is www.parcplace.org. 

VIII. Website Currency – Rog Vanderhoof reported that the new website is ready.  The site looks similar to the Parent Chapter’s site.  Any comments regarding the appearance of the site should be directed to Rog.  He should also be notified of any new information that should be put on the website.  The new address is www.fltws.org.

IX. FWC Species Listing Criteria – The Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission’s species listing criteria is currently being reviewed for revision.  As it is currently written, decisions are based on the population change within the last 10 years or three generations, whichever is longer.  The criteria would create inconsistencies between state and federal listings, as well as problems with listing short-lived versus long-lived species.  FWC has tabled all decisions pending review of the criteria.

X. Spring Conference – Paul Tritek, manager of the Acrhie Carr Wildlife Refuge, gave a brief history of Pelican Island National Wildlife Refuge.  Pelican Island was the first national wildlife refuge and was established by executive order in 1903 by President Theodore Roosevelt.  The 2003 Spring Conference will be held at the Vero Beach Inn, Vero Beach, on March 12-14.  The dates and location were chosen to coincide with the centennial celebration of the wildlife refuge, which commences on March 14.  Steve Rockwood encouraged conference attendees to room together since we could only book 50 rooms.  Students will be provided with two rooms and will have their registration costs covered (excluding banquet cost).  Wednesday will include registration and paper sessions.  Thursday morning will include paper sessions.  The plenary session has been scheduled for Thursday afternoon in order to accommodate the VIPs that will be in town for the centennial celebration.  Bob Warren (President-elect of The Wildlife Society) has committed to speak at our conference.  Other potential speakers include John Morris (President and Founder of Bass Pro Shops), Steve Williams (USFWS) and Ken Haddad (Executive Director of the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission).  The theme of the plenary session will be “Celebrating 100 Years of Conservation.”  The business meeting is scheduled for Friday morning.  Because the centennial celebration begins immediately after our conference, there will be no field trips.  The following committees were formed to prepare for the conference:  Registration (Jane Moynahan, Susan Fitzgerald and John White);  Social (Garry Balogh, Kristee Booth and Mary Jo Barkaszi);  Banquet (Becky Smith and Steve Rockwood);  Sponsors (Larry Perrin);  Audio-Video/Technical (Brian Scheick and Steve Stiegler);  Programs (Dale Gawlik, Paul Moler and Arnold Brunell);  Moderators (John Morgan);  Door Prizes (Jay Exum).

XI. Strategic Plan – A draft of the Chapter’s new Strategic Plan was distributed.  Rog Vanderhoof will also post a copy on the website.  Dale Gawlik will send an e-mail notifying members of the plan and instructions on providing feedback.  A deadline for receiving feedback will be established and the final version will be presented for approval at the spring meeting.

XII. Other Business – The Clean Water Authority Restoration Act of 2002 was discussed.  This legislation was recently introduced in the US Senate and House of Representatives.  The intent of the bill is to reestablish protective provisions for isolated (including seasonal and temporary) wetlands in the Clean Water Act of 1972.  Such protection was supported by the CWA until a 2001 Supreme Court ruling that the protection applied only to “navigable waters.”  The importance of isolated wetlands to waterfowl and amphibians was discussed.  Paul Moler proposed writing a letter to the Florida delegation urging them to support the bill.

Discussion was held on whether to adopt a chapter logo.  A decision was made to use different pictures (when producing hats, t-shirts, conference programs, etc.) accompanied by “Florida Chapter” and “The Wildlife Society” instead of approving any one logo for the chapter.  A suggestion was made to create caps in this manner using a brown pelican, which would tie-in nicely with the upcoming spring conference at Pelican Island.  Steve Rockwood will look into this as a possibility.

Dave Zabriskie (University of Florida Student Chapter President) announced that the Beast Feast is scheduled for February 22, 2003.  T-shirts are still available from last year’s Feast for $12.  The Chapter also continues to monitor bluebird nest boxes.

Becky Smith discussed a letter received from NASA regarding the construction of an International Space Research Park at Kennedy Space Center.  The park will accommodate commercial, research and educational interests to develop facilities to promote expanded use of space.  Construction of the park will consume up to 400 acres, and our Chapter has been asked to provide comments.  The letter will be forwarded to Pete David for review.

XIII. ADJOURNMENT – President Paul Moler adjourned the meeting at 5:00 pm. 

